Gwinnett County Music Teachers Association Minutes
EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING
August 26, 2015 – 9:45AM
1955 Shrader Court, Lawrenceville
Welcome and Opening – President, Mary Ann McTier

Mary Ann McTier called the meeting to order at 10:03AM. A group photo was taken.
Officer’s Reports:

President – Mary Ann McTier

Mary Ann shared info from the GMTA executive board meeting on August 22nd regarding the Georgia Auditions Theory Exam, MTNA competitions (the deadline is September 16th) and the Steinway and GMTA grants (the deadline is September 15th). She shared a thank-you note from GCMTA’s donation to the John Sutherland memorial and a thank-you from Jean Mann’s student Catherine Gemmell from the master class. There was also an email thank you from Deb Hughes’s student from the master class. She reminded commit chairs to copy her on committee emails and suggested having newsletter submissions proofread for accuracy.
Reading/Approval of Minutes – Secretary, Pam Asberry

Minutes accepted as corrected.


Attendance was taken.

Treasurer’s Report –  Gloria Park

Gloria said the 2015-2016 budget would be presented under new business and reminded committee chairs that the request for funds form is available on the GCMTA website.
Reports of Standing Committees:

Programs – Vice-President, Eva Bone

Eva announced program line-up for the 2015-2016 academic year. Details are available on the website.
Website – Kathy Dawal


Kathy announced that the website is up and current and asked committee chairs to check their pages for accuracy.

Directory/Handbook – Julie Smith

Julie reported that the directory is in the process of being updated and that paper copies will be available at the September meeting for those who request them.
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Advisory Committee – Eva Bone

Eva reported that the committee has been working with Gloria Park on the 2015-2016 budget.
Newsletter – Natalie Hardy/Diana Opolka

Natalie Hardy announced that the deadline for the September newsletter is September 1st. Contributions should be emailed to gcmtamail@gmail.com and each committee chair is encouraged to make a submission.

Certification – Robin Engleman


Robin stated that no one is in the process of certification right now but anyone interested should get in touch with her
Membership – Deb Hughes

Deb Hughes distributed invitation cards to share with prospective members. She also reported that two new members have joined and is looking for volunteers for mentorship.
MTNA Foundation Awards – Deb Brady

Deb passed out information regarding the MTNA Foundation Awards and said that she is accepting donations to cover the cost of framing a painting she is doing for the raffle at the state conference which will be raffled along with a gift card. She also said that nearly $1000 has been donated to the GMTA Award Fund in memory of Phil Englemen.

Placement – Chris Morrow

Chris stated that there are twenty students in the 30047 zip code in need of placement due to a teacher leaving the area; teachers in that area with openings should contact her.
Hospitality – Tina Darden

Tina said that she is going to confirm with Music & Arts that they will continue to provide refreshments for our monthly meetings and is looking for a co-chair to help with hospitality.
Anti-Trust – Cathy Thacker

Cathy shared that the GMTA executive board had come up with a rate schedule for non-member teachers who wish to enter students in local competitions.
Teacher of the Year – Cathy Thacker


This is no longer the responsibility of the president-elect and Cathy Thacker is now the chair of this committee. The deadline for nominations is December 31st.
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Publicity – Pam Asberry

Pam encouraged members to watch GCMTA’s Facebook page for announcements and join the Facebook group and participate in discussions there.
Venue – Rebecca Bonam


No report.

Reports of Event Committee Chairs:

Music Day – Brooke Dunn

Brooke announced that Music Day will be held on November 14, 2015 and Duluth First Baptist Church. Judges have been hired and Michelle Peck is in charge of hospitality. Online registration is preferred but paper registration will be accepted. The registration deadline is October 9th and checks must be postmarked by the 13th. The GMTA theory test will also be given that day.
Theory – Debbie Murphy

Mary Ann McTier announced that the GMTA theory test will be given at Music Day and is available to anyone. The GATE test, now required for pre-college local piano auditions, will be given at local auditions. Details and practice tests for both are available on the GMTA website.

Fry’s Performance Day – Lois Simon

Lois announced that this event will be held on December 5, 2015; the registration deadline is November 21st. There must be two supervising teachers onsite at all times. Teachers are requested to bring a program listing their students and their pieces to post on an easel to promote their studios as their students. Lois said we might consider alternate venues and scenarios for 2016.
Federated Festivals – Nora Martin

Nora presented a report from the NFMC/GFMC meeting (Deb Hughes is the president). There have been several changes. Regarding judges’ expenses, GFMC is limiting mileage to 50 miles and each club must pay the difference; breaks and lunch breaks should not be paid. Also, there are new scholarship opportunities, the Bailey-Cobb $250 award to non-piano participants and the GFMC Festival Award for piano entrants to attend summer camp. Nora stated that GFMC is currently revising bylaws dividing them into constitution and bylaws which will be emailed and voted on by members via email and is creating a new website, www.georgiafmc.org. There are new state and national certificates this year so old certificates should be thrown out. It is unclear whether or not trophy prices will increase.
The registration deadline for all festivals is January 9, 2016.
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Federated Festivals – Nora Martin (continued)

West – Susan Andrews

This event will be held on Saturday, February 13, 2016 at Berean Baptist Church.

Central –Nora Martin


This event will be held on Saturday, March 5, 2016 at Berean Baptist Church.

North –Nancy Morris


This event will be held on Saturday, February 13, 2016 at Duluth First Baptist Church.

Nora Martin moved that the NFMC registration fee be increased from $20 to $23 and the second event from $11 to $12. Susan Andrews seconded the motion. The motion was put to a vote and passed.
Local Auditions – Jean Mann

Jean announced that this event will be held at PianoWorks on February 20, 2016. The deadline for applications is January 20th.


Jean Mann moved that the registration fee for local auditions be raised to $25. Deb Hughes seconded the motion. The motion was put to a vote and passed.
Junior/Senior Scholarship – Yumi Patterson

Yumi announced that this event will be held on March 12, 2016 at 9AM at Berean Baptist Church. Rebecca Bonham will judge. Student requirements will be detailed in the directory; each student must participate in at least one other GMTA event prior to the Junior/Senior Scholarship competition.
Ensemble Extravaganza Concert – Pam Asberry

Pam announced that this event will be held on April 30, 2016 from 3-5PM at PianoWorks. Pam and Nora Martin have compiled a list of all the music in the GMTA library from the old format ensemble concert and suggested that this music be made available for sale to the membership. Deb Hughes moved that the music be sold for $3/book, $1/sheet. Mary Ann McTier seconded the motion. The motion was put to a vote and passed.
Unfinished Business


None.
New Business

The 2015-2016 budget was discussed and several changes made. Treasurer Glora Park will amend the budget including these changes and a revised budget will be emailed to the executive board for approval as soon as possible and before the September meeting.
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Good of the Order – Announcements

It was announced that former member Darlene Mehring has passed away.

Pam Asberry and Natalie Hardy distributed posters and cards to promote their upcoming duo piano recital to be held on September 19th at 5PM at PianoWorks.


Debbie Brady shared her new publication, Sea Stories, for late elementary level students, now available from KJOS. 


Deb Hughes announced that Atlanta Music Club is sponsoring a concert of the Atlanta Community Symphony Orchestra to be held at Symphony Hall on September 27th. Tickets are $20. 

Adjourn


Mary Ann McTier adjourned the meeting at 12:30PM. 
